The 5th Grade Team's Welcome Back to School Letter

August 29th, 2017






                                                                                   



Dear Parents/Guardians,

We want to welcome you and your child to the wonderful world of the exciting and challenging fifth grade at Fred A. Olds Elementary School.  We feel confident that this year will be a successful, meaningful, productive, and enjoyable experience for us all.  Our expectations for conduct and standards for academic growth are high.

Organization

Students are responsible for having all required books and supplies at school each day.  All supplies need to be present with your child beginning Friday, September 1st.  They will be held accountable for keeping their desks, cubbies, papers, and supplies organized.  Each child will be responsible for bringing their 
*ELA/SS Q1 notebook, 
*Math/Science Q1 notebook, 
*Math Alignment Lessons,

*Wordly Wise book, 
*assigned novel, 
*school-assigned planner/agenda 
*pencil pouch in 3-ring zipper binder (which will hold writing tools, glue sticks…)

and any other pertinent materials necessary for success, to and from school daily. 
Note: There was an error in the School Supply List and the type of notebooks your child needs is 100+ page college ruled spiral notebooks. 
Desk and cubby checks occur sporadically to maintain a certain level of cleanliness and organization.  Please do not send toys, stuffed animals, individual trash containers, candy and the like to school with your child.  These only take up space and provide ready distractions for your child and his/her peers.
Wellness

*Your child needs to eat a healthy breakfast 

*Please do not send your child to school with candy.  
*Send your child to school with a healthy snack: Proteins, fruits, granola, and vegetables are great options. Snack time is only 10 minutes and it happens during core class time.
Donations

*large 12 x 18 colored or white construction paper

*copy paper 
*prize box gifts

*number 2 pencils

*glue sticks

*post-its
*Staplers and staples

*dry erase markers

*calendars or other picture images of subject matter we are studying, unwanted magazines (appropriate for collages and other activities)

*art materials (Elmer’s glue sticks, masking tape, colored tissue paper, colored markers, colored pencils, oil pastels, and water color painting paper, fabric scraps…)  
Homework

* Wake County designates 50 minutes per evening for homework with an additional 30 minutes for Reading, Monday-Friday, in fifth grade.
* To make the Reading more tangible, we require 20-30 pages each evening from assigned chapter books.
* Set your child up for success in this important area by providing him/her with a quiet place and time to study in your home.

*Please check your child’s agenda/planner every evening for the first couple of weeks of school and then every other day or so, thereafter.  Agenda notebooks will be checked on Mondays in class.  
* Wordly Wise Nightly. Students will be given weekly vocabulary tests on Fridays, through Wordly Wise for the first 22 weeks and then lessons on roots/prefixes.
*Reading Journals M-Th, most weeks, starting second week of school.

*Missing homework and class work assignment lists will be printed out for ELA/SS and sent home every Tuesday in the purple Tuesday Folders for you and your child to review.  *Chronic missing assignments will result in eating and working in the classroom during lunch and poor work habits’ grades on report cards. 
* Projects will be assigned each quarter and research done at home is extremely helpful.

*Oftentimes, after giving ample time in class to work on a particular assignment, it may be necessary to send class work home for completion. 
*Math HW nightly, M-Th
*Possible Science assignments 
While the notion of homework may seem daunting, reading, journal writing, and studying key terms covered in class are pivotal tasks in learning information and building vocabulary. We do not believe in giving “busy work” for homework. 
Volunteering

Some of you may have time to volunteer and this is always helpful and appreciated.  There is a variety of different opportunities to assist the class either at home or at school. 
*Social Studies Friday Fun Centers

*Field trip supervising
*Organizing special occasions

*Offering your expertise in a particular field (be it your professional career or hobby)

*Offering to read with students or work with small groups in the classroom 
*Covering class novels with contact paper

Descriptions of most opportunities exist on Ms. Dalessio’s weebly under the “Volunteer!” tab. E-mailing your interest is the most effective method of communication. 
Rewards/Consequences

Olds is committed to having a safe, productive, learning environment for all of our students.  We expect everyone to follow PACK behavior at all times, in all parts of school, as these 4 basic expectations can be applied to virtually every situation.
Prepared for classes, assemblies, recess, lunch etc. 
Act responsibly for your actions and your words
Cooperate with others - teachers, students, staff, etc.
Keep a positive attitude - even if/when something goes wrong
The 5th Grade Team holds each student to high behavioral expectations.  By this age students can recognize what is and isn’t appropriate.  We want students to understand it’s not always about them - poor behavior choices also impact the learning of everyone else in the room, and changes the teacher’s ability to provide fun learning opportunities. 
Clip Chart: Clip Up for being extra positive, helpful, responsible etc. or Clip Down for general disruptions and unPACK-like choices like non-compliance, disrespect, calling out, off-task, etc. 
4 - Ready to Learn: Everyone starts here and it’s PERFECTLY GREAT TO STAY HERE!  Ready to Learn means you’ve done what was asked, treated everyone kindly, kept a positive attitude, and generally had a great day. 
CLIP UP: 





CLIP DOWN:
   5 - PACK Leader (PACK ticket)                          3 - Make a Better Choice (5 minutes of              








recess laps**)


 
  6 - Stellar Choice (2 PACK tickets)
               2 - Not your Best Day (+ Think Sheet or call 









home)
   7 - Super Star (3 PACK tickets)

   1 - Seriously? Not Cool. (+ Office visit, 








parent call, etc.)







   ** may be switched for a time out, clean up     
                                                                                        area, move seats,  etc. 

The school-wide PACK-Tickets are our PBIS (Positive Behavioral Intervention and Support) system. Any adult in the school can give a student a PACK Ticket for demonstrating PACK behaviors.  These are entered into weekly drawings for small prizes.  The more tickets you earn, the more chances you have to win.
Communication

*Tuesday Folders: papers to be completed for the school, graded papers, work notes

*Expect a newsletter update once a week via e-mail/Member Hub for Ms. Dalessio’s ELA/SS classes.  
*Please complete all paperwork as soon as possible. 
*Updates and projects posted on our class room websites which can be accessed through the Olds website under “Staff.”
*Due to the fact that problems usually occur through simple misunderstandings or uncertainty, open and honest communication is critical.  Please write a note, e-mail, or call us and leave a message with the office staff if you have any questions or concerns. E-mails can sometimes seem off-putting, as people read between the lines an edge/tone that may not be there.  If confusion or frustration occurs, call. When teachers and parents work together, an optimum learning atmosphere exists.  
We look forward to a thrilling, adventurous, and rewarding year.
Schedule for the year: Expect that your child will have Ms. Bennett for a two hour block of Math/Science and Ms. Dalessio-Skare for a two hour block of ELA/SS. Schedules are altered for those students in SSA classes or other programs.
8:15-8:35 
Home Room and announcements

8:35-8:50 
Home Room Morning Meeting
8:50-10:50 
Avengers ELA/SS with Ms. Dalessio & Justice League Math/Science with Ms. Bennett
10:50-12:50 
Justice League ELA/SS with Ms. Dalessio & Avengers Math/Science with Ms. Bennett
12:55-1:20 
Lunch
1:20-1:55 
Recess
1:55-2:45   
Specials


2:50-3:00   
Homeroom: Clean up, pack up, safety patrol…
Please sign at the bottom, tear-off the sheet, and send it back with your child by Wednesday, August 30, 2017.

Thank you for being an integral part of our community and your child’s first teacher!

Most sincerely,

Claudia Dalessio-Skare & Kathy Bennett
cdalessio@wcpss.net    &   kmbennett@wcpss.net
(Tear this portion from the page and keep the top part for your records)
The first Fifth Grade Newsletter Communication!

I, ___________________________(print name)____, ________________’_s__ parent/guardian have read this first newsletter update from the 5th Grade Team sent home Tuesday, August 29th, 2017.
Parent signature: _______________________________________________________________

E-mail address:__________________________________________________________________

Best number to reach me: ________________________________________________________
